Present were; Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Ivan Byam applied for a pistol permit.

Mrs. Craven, new owner of the Greystone House (Vasel) wanted to know her boundaries relative to the Farrington property. The was advised to contact to Robert Todd.

John Ballou brought in bills. The question came up as to whether a police effice covering a private party and receiving private pay, is covered by Workman's Compensation. John also wanted to ask the Insurance Co. why the insurance of a police officer pays higher rates because of having blue lights on a private car.

The Selectmen asked John to talk to the new owner of John King's house, Mr. Thomas Ganoung, regarding cars parked in the front of the house on the Town road. He agreed.

Mr. Natt Rockwell requested two signs warning "children playing". The Selectmen will order them, install them and bill Mr. Rockwell.

Mr. Ganoung came in after ebing approached by Chief Ballou.

He said 3 of the cars are taken care of with garage and driveway.

He asked if the Town Hall parking lot might be used. hey agreed.

He promised the situation would be corrected.

Patricia Getman offered her resignation from the Southern N. H. Regional Asso. She is now working full time and lacks the time to donate to the position. The Selectmen will appoint a replacement.

Mrs. Getman also reported that New Boston has been selected as a Bicentennial Town and the committee plans a ceremony and asked the Selectmen to be present for the presentation of a flag. No date has been decided on as yet.

George St. John came in to get permission to cut the wood along the side of the road of the Town Property running from his property to Charles Martin's property, in preparation of the Town widening the road. The Selectmen advised George he may start cutting everything from his end of the road, cutting in en the tewn property measuring 16 2/3 feet from the center of the road. Next Thursday they will view the land and judge distance afterwards. It has been agreed that Mr. St. John will keep the wood for his own use and clean up the brush after.

The Selectmen prepared the Yield Tax Form for the State.

James Dane was in to answer questions on work he has done in his house for proper assessing.

Robert Todd came in to check a transfer.

At 12:00 noon today, Mr. George Gatzoulis, State Social Security auditor, met with Twila Barss, treasurer, and Betty Hooper to review records of salaries and offer suggestions.